
 
 

LEANNE COOLE YOUNG WRITERS AWARDS were 

announced at last week’s Whole School Meeting. 

We are grateful to Georgia Richter, Publisher and 

Armelle Davies, Editor; both of Fremantle Press; for 

their commitment to these awards.  

At the end of the judging process they shared: 

Thirty-seven entries were handed in this year – with 

princesses and unicorns making a strong showing, as 

well as orphaned children in dire situations.  There 

was one poetry entry.  The rest were fiction, 

including one historical fiction story about the 

painter Monet. 

As with previous years, all entries were judged 

anonymously. The pieces that appealed to us 

demonstrated several qualities: 

They showed an understanding of story (having a 

beginning, middle and an end, with obstacles for 

pace and tension) 

They featured ideas or images that were distinctive 

and interesting 

They displayed writing that felt fresh and conscious 

of appealing to an audience in some way. 

There were four winners in the categories of Brave, 

Bold, Beautiful and Brilliant, and four highly 

commended stories. 

Award recipients: 

Crystal’s Adventures by Isobell Stack, aged 7 - an 

adventure story about a brave girl who must choose 

to stand up to a witch who threatens all the animals 

of the forest. 

The Mouse’s Friend by Jayosha Stack, aged 6 – a tale 

about a bold mouse called Squeak Squeak, who just 

wants to make friends with a human. 

Love Left and A Visit to Granmas by Pippa Dallas, 

aged 10 – two beautiful poems about those we love, 

and those who have left us 

Dixie by Gabi Thomason, aged 11 – a brilliant story 

of a daring escape by a young dog who just wants to 

find a home. 
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Highly Commended: 

The Man Who Exploded the Water Pipe by Ari Booth, 

aged 5 – an explosive tale about a man who wants to 

go for a swim. 

The run away animals by Yolanda Cook, aged 7 – a 

lively adventure story with a happy ending. 

The Fairy and The Flying Frog by Ellie Gray, aged 8 – 

a story of negotiation and friendship – where sharing 

makes everyone happier 

The Beautiful Garden by Marlee Hilbert, aged 11 – an 

evocative story about an abandoned girl who finds 

solace  

Award recipients received a voucher to select books 

from the New Edition Bookshop and were taken 

there to do so Monday, 6th August, by Denise.   

Denise took the opportunity to purchase a few new 

lovely publications that we just had to have in our 

school library! 

Further to supporting Writing as a learning priority 

five year 5 students participated in the creative 

writing opportunity of the Write A Book In A Day 

competition.   The group; consisting of Isla, Jack, 

Pippa, Ruby and Zoe; collaborated, overseen by 

Karen L in the morning and by Deb Fitzpatrick in the 

afternoon, to produce a story that has now been 

submitted to WABIAD. 

WABIAD raises funds that support The Kids’ Cancer 

Project.  This letter from the Founder and Director of  

The Kids’ Cancer Project explains further: 

  

  

  



Our Write a Book in a Day competition would have to be 

one of my favourite fundraisers on The Kids’ Cancer 
Project calendar. And that’s because it’s unlike any other 

creative writing competition out there. It’s a short story 

competition with three unique ingredients.  

Firstly, it’s all about a collaborative effort. The books must 
be planned, written, illustrated, printed and bound by a 

team of writers.  

Secondly, every story grows from a unique set of 

parameters that are given to each writing team. No book 

will be the same!  

Thirdly, the result is hours of entertaining reading for 

children in hospitals all around Australia. Not only that, 
but all the sponsorship funds generated throughout the 

competition go to a cause I am incredibly passionate 

about.  

Many years ago I learned that scientific research is the 

only way we can help children overcome cancer. Since 

then, I have dedicated my life to raising awareness and 

the funds to support bold science that will have the 

greatest chance of clinical success in the improvement of 

treatments of childhood cancers.  

I’m so proud that The Kids’ Cancer Project has been able 

to commit more than $36 million into funding for 
childhood cancer research over the past 13 years. But we 

could never have done that without the support of the 
community.  

I honestly can’t thank you enough for entering this fun and 

creative competition, and I wish every team the best of 

luck.  

Col Reynolds OAM   

Founder and Director The Kids’ Cancer Project  

https://www.thekidscancerproject.org.au/home 

P&C NEWS 

Our P& CEXECUTIVE met last Wednesday evening, 

August 1st and impressively worked their way 

through a comprehensive agenda.  The school 

community is well supported by a productive, 

energetic, committed executive.  Thankyou.    

P&C GENERAL MEETING is scheduled for Tuesday, 

21st August, here at school, beginning at 6:30pm.   

We look forward to seeing YOU here contributing to 

the conversation and investing in community 

connectedness.    

CAMP COMMITTEE  

Our Whole School Community Camp Committee met 

again on Tuesday 24th July and, with no waning, only 

increasing, enthusiasm are committed to doing so 

regularly to organise and energise WSCC for 2019.   

The week of 18th – 22nd March will include the 

possibility of two nights sleeping, dormitory style, at 

Woodman Point campsite.   

Please consider this week in your planning for next 

year.  Thankyou to those of you who traditionally 

organise your leave around this specific event in the 

life of SAS community.    

AUTUMN FAIR 2019 

Also meeting and generating excitement and 

enthusiasm for another event - scheduled for 

Sunday, 5th May and able to meet all your 

requirements for a spectacular Mothers’ Day the 

following week - has been the Autumn Fair 

committee.  Thankyou Team Fair!! 

ThankYOU to those of you who are responding to 

their call outs and direction.  It is expected that 

EVERYONE contributes to this event.   If you are 

unsure how – ask!  

Gratitude is not only the greatest of virtues, but 

the parent of all others ï Cicero   

HIROSHIMA COMMEMORATION DAY 

Two of our BUNGANA students, Ruby Guarino and 

Surya Morrow represented SAS at the Hiroshima 

Commemoration Day event that is organised 

annually by City of Cockburn.  

 

Ruby and Surya participated in tree planting at 

Edward Reserve before other commemorative 

activity held at Council’s Reception Room.   There the 

two read the story of The Peace Cranes to all who 

attended.   

 

https://www.thekidscancerproject.org.au/home


 

Ruby and Surya are siblings to Alana and Asha who, 

many years ago now (both in tertiary education), 

introduced the schools who participated on the 

August 6 event to the story of Sadako and the peace 

cranes and instructed others how to make these.  

This has become a tradition and practiced each year 

since then.   Ruby and Surya were called to tables 

where kids (and adults) were experiencing difficulty 

interpreting the written instructions for the origami 

folding.   They were good teachers!   

Story of the Peace Crane: 

The origami crane has become an international symbol of 

peace, a Peace Crane, through the sad but inspiring life 
story of a young Japanese girl named Sadako Sasaki. 

Sadako was born in 1943 in Hiroshima, Japan.  She was 

two years old when the atom bomb was dropped on 
Hiroshima, on 6th August, 1945. 

Following that Sadako seemed to continue growing up 

well into a happy and healthy girl.  In the 6th grade she 

was one of the fastest runners in her school and her dream 
was to become a physical education teacher. 

But towards the end of November 1954, Sadako caught a 

little cold and lumps developed on her neck and behind 

her ears, swelling her face as if she had the mumps.  
Sadako was soon diagnosed with leukaemia, which 

people in Japan called “the atom bomb” disease.  In 

February she entered the Hiroshima Red Cross Hospital. 

In August, while in the hospital, she was shown colourful 
paper cranes and told an old Japanese legend, which said 

that anyone who folds a thousand paper cranes would be 

granted a wish.   

Sadako hoped that by folding the paper cranes she would 
get well again.  So she began making the cranes and 

completed over 1000 of them before dying on 25 October 
1955 at the age of twelve. 

While making the cranes she also wished and helped 

towards world peace.   

Her classmates felt deeply sad to lose their dear friend.  

They discussed what they could do for her, and came up 
with the idea of building a monument to Sadako and all 

the children killed by the atom bomb.  Young people all 

over Japan helped collect money for the project.  In 1958, 

a statue of Sadako holding a golden crane was unveiled in 

Hiroshima Peace Park. 

The children also made a wish that is inscribed at the 

bottom of the statue and reads; 

“This is our cry, this is our prayer in the world” 

Since then people all over the world fold paper cranes and 
send them to Sadako’s monument in Hiroshima, in 

memory of Sadako and all children killed through wars. 

The story of Sadako and the peace monument has inspired 

many people around the world to work towards world 
peace and to protect the seriously threatened Red-

crowned Crane (Grusjaponesis) on which the origami 

crane and the Japanese legend are based. 

Cranes are among the species at the top of the wetland 

ecological pyramid and hence they are more vulnerable to 

extinction.  Health of the crane population is often a good 
indicator of the health of the whole wetland ecosystem. 

Fulfilment of prayers and wishes for world peace depends 

on a healthy natural environment. 

Protecting our natural environment is a sign of true 

wisdom, since our own health and peace depend on it.    

òI will write peace on your wings and you will fly all over 

the worldó  

Sadako Sasaki 

HEADING to the DESERT 

Parents of BUNGANAns are very grateful to the entire 

school community who supported FUNdraising ventures 

such as…… 

which raised $8660.20 and along with Sausages 

Sizzled, Clothes swapped, Pirates at Play, Souperb 

Term Two Tuesdays and the kids’ own Market Stall 



with the result that $12 per child is the outstanding 

amount to be paid for this adventure.    

Thanks Drew, who called in last Wednesday, and 

shared his experience of working with sculptor Antony 

Gormley who created and placed sculptures of local 

residents in the world’s largest outdoor gallery – Lake 

Ballard.   This is where the class will camp out under 

the stars on the first night of their week long 

adventure.  Kids and staff from Mount Margaret will 

join them there.   

They will also enjoy exploring the night skies free of 

urban light with the newly purchased telescopes that 

are now part of our science resources. 

http://lakeballard.com/visitor-information/getting-to-lake-

ballard/ 

PEAC 

All kids of year four age participated in the testing 
today for the Primary Extension And Challenge 
program that is offered to selected (on the basis of 
test results) students in years five and six.   

NAPLAN ONLINE – School Readiness Test TRIAL 

You may have heard that NAPLAN Online was 
introduced in 2018, with 274 schools Western 
Australian schools participating.  Our school will be 
transitioning to NAPLAN Online in 2019.  

During August or September 2018, all students in 
Years 3 and 5 will participate in a trial of the 
assessment platform, by undertaking two online 
readiness tests that include examples of the new 
NAPLAN online questions. Each test will take about 
45 minutes to complete.  

This trial, called the School Readiness Test (SRT), will 
enable us to assess our technical readiness to 
implement the new online assessments.  In addition 
it will gives us a chance to try out the new national 
online assessment platform in a real-life classroom 
environment 

Participating in this trial is important as it will help us 
ensure we have adequate internet connectivity, and 
whether students have access to sufficient number of 
devices for NAPLAN Online testing. During the trial 
we will have the opportunity to practice managing 
the classroom logistics for an online assessment and 
the new test administration processes.  

The readiness test has not been constructed to assess 
curriculum knowledge, but rather to provide students 
with an opportunity to experience the types of 
questions that will be included in the new online 
assessments. As such, reports will NOT be provided. 

Participation in the SRT is a key step to ensuring a 
successful NAPLAN online experience in 2019.  

It is expected that NAPLAN online will provide better 
assessment, more precise results and faster 
turnaround of information. Children’s results will be 
returned to the school faster, within a few weeks 
rather than a few months.  

KIDS ASSESSED / SCHOOLS ASSESSED: 

You may be aware that a single approach to 

reviewing our schools is about to commence. 

Public School Reviews will be conducted across all 

schools to provide assurance to the Minister, 

Director General and school communities that public 

schools are operating effectively and delivering high 

quality education to their students. The reviews will 

also provide valuable feedback to principals and staff 

to help improve the performance of their schools. 

Key features of the reviews are for school staff to 

prepare a school self-assessment using an online tool 

and for a school-based validation of that assessment 

by a review team. Each review team comprises a 

Director, Public School Accountability and a 

practising school leader as a peer reviewer. 

Public School Accountability directors will meet with 

groups of principals in regions and networks over the 

next few weeks to discuss Public School Reviews and 

the online school self-assessment tool. 

Denise will attend a workshop on the new process 

this coming Monday, 13th August.  Staff will explore 

it further as part of our agenda for our School 

Development Days scheduled for Friday 14th and 

Monday 17th September when you will be enjoying a 

lovely long weekend!    

DETECTIVE WORK 

It was a bonus when a detective from the forensics 

unit was sent to investigate the break in to our Art 

Room that he was able to attend Narooma and sort 

out the mischief of the teddies.  He had his 

fingerprinting kit and asked leading questions to help 

solve the mystery of the naughty teddies.    

Naroomans were very grateful for the kindness and 

level of engagement of the attending officer to their 

concern.    

SCHOOL SECURITY:   1800 177 777 
CRIME STOPPERS:    1800 333 000 

http://lakeballard.com/visitor-information/getting-to-lake-ballard/
http://lakeballard.com/visitor-information/getting-to-lake-ballard/

